MINUTES
MEETING OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Tuesday 6th November 2018 at 19:00
Present
Staff: -            

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager
Dr Tom Weake – GP
PPG Members: -  

Margaret Estlick –  Chair
Alan Doherty – Vice Chair
Lesley Clayton
Paul Lindsay
Liz Davies
Linda Halfpenny
Katie Sainsbury – Joint Secretary
Ruth Varker – Joint Secretary
Apologies: -


Caroline Moyses




Laverne Caddy 
Sarah Scotlock
1) Minutes of the previous meeting were read 
2) Sign Posting training will now be in December for the Surgery Receptionists. Also an advert is going out for 4 more Receptionists to help with the workflow.
3) The has been no correspondence received by the group and no emails have been received trough the PPG email account
4) The PPG group budget remains stable.
5) We have had a lovely letter from the Blood Bikes Charity thanking us for our donation of £185 following the coffee morning.
6) We discussed the next coffee morning, Children in Need is coming up soon, but there isn’t really time to organise it for then. Lesley then proposed that we raise money for Children in Need every other year, so that we can help other charities as well, Katie seconded this.
7) It was decided we would do our next coffee morning in the Spring, so that we have time to arrange it.
8) We discussed the next project that we could use our PPG funds for. A Dermatoscope was suggested. This would enable the Doctors to take pictures & then be able to send them to Treliske. This allows for better diagnosis of skin cancers & other skin conditions. Often this means, that a skin condition can be diagnosed & treated within the Surgery, saving a patient having to be referred to Treliske. Dr Paynter currently undertakes this role with the Surgery, but he is looking to retire and so is looking to train someone to take over. Cornwall has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the Country. Currently we do have sufficient funds in our account to purchase this item. Everyone was happy for Liz to go ahead & purchase the item for the Surgery on our behalf.
9) Carrick PPG – A summary of the previous meeting was sent out to everyone via email. Alan is our Surgery Representative.
10)  Lorraine Sharp is a Social Prescriber, who comes from Cafe Chaos, she is taking referrals to help patients with social isolation etc. Katie is going to put an article regarding this in the next newsletter. Liz will put Katie in touch with Lorraine for some information for the article. The Social Prescriber post is shared between the two Truro Surgeries.
11)  Newsletter – Katie is working on the next edition. She has several articles already. Everyone agreed that the draft copy that she showed us is looking good. Katie is looking for some aricles regarding children/young people & where they can seek help if they need it. Dr Weake advised there is an online consultation for young people – Kooth.com. 
12)  Paul wanted it noted that the Website is looking much better & wanted to thank Caroline for her work on it.
13)  Liz Davies talked about people with hearing loss & who they can feel very isolated.
14) It was suggested that we invite Lorraine to our next meeting to hear more about her work.
15) Self check-in – It was felt there should be a better placed sign to advise people that it is there as this would help with the queue that builds when people are trying to check in at reception. Liz advises that there is a sign, but the cleaners keep moving it! Also Liz advises that when she can, she does help with the queue, by showing people how to self check-in. 
16)  Alan asked about a joint PPG meeting with Three Spires Surgery PPG. We will have a separate meeting in Jan/Feb to see how we both work & how we could work together on some issues that affect both Surgies. Alan will speak to their PPG Representative at the next Carrick PPG Meeting.
17) The next meeting will be Thursday 3rd January 2019.
The Meeting closed at 20.00 pm
